Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: recruitment and retention, British Muslims
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked Leicester and Leicestershire Local Enterprise Partnership (LLEP):

1. How many British Muslim employees have you recruited?  Please provide figures for every year since 2010.

Answer:

Please note, LLEP is a private company.  Staff are seconded from Leicester City Council (LCC) to work for LLEP through a Service Level Agreement.
The overall size of LCC’s current contracted workforce is 6024 of which 548 have declared themselves as Muslim. This equates to 9% of our workforce. 
The below figures are for those new employees that have made a declaration.  Employees have the option to choose ‘prefer not to say’. 
	 
	Years

	Council
	Religion
	2017
	2018
	2019
	2020
	2021
	2022

	LLEP
	Muslim
	1
	0
	0
	1
	1
	0

	LCC - whole
	Muslim
	23 
	36

	42

	32

	47
	2


The Council does not hold data for 2010 to 2016.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held.

2. What is the average length of service?

	
	Average of Years

	Religion
	LLEP
	LCC

	Muslim
	2
	7



3. How many British Muslims have you employed in communications/media roles since 2010?

	Council
	Religion
	Communication/ media roles

	LLEP
	Muslim
	0

	LCC - whole
	Muslim
	1


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
